Tennis Love-Ins

by John Michalski

Good news for our tennis players: Bob Gordon, President of Pacific Western Construction Corp., is allowing the use of his multi-million dollar ocean front facility called Hale Kai Surf and Racquet Club, at 860 Kalaheo Street in Kailua, which has a brand-new tennis court, to hold our Club Singles Championship on August 14, 15, 21, and 22. This is done with the understanding that Bob Gordon will not be held liable for any accidents occurring on his premises. The signup sheet for men and women is on the Athletic Bulletin Board. Deadline is August 1. The facility contains bleachers and plenty of parking space and is near a sandy beach. To qualify for listing the name of the Club champion in the Tennis Magazine, in conjunction with the Avis Club Challenge Cup, there will be a blind draw in the first round. with matches played the best of 3 sets, using the 13-point tiebreaker in case of 6.6 games all. Thus we will be giving national recognition to our Club Tennis Champion, com-pliments of the Avis Challenge Cup Committee.

We are also still expecting to set a date in August in inter-club competition with the Hawaii Kai Racquet Club. Sign up if you want to play.

Those who have signed up to represent OCC in the City League Tournaments, keep in touch with your team captains (Fred Hemmings, Sr., Tel.: 732-3904, and Barbara Norfleet, Tel.: 734-6198) about playing times and locations of matches.